Medicare recognizes the surgical dressing materials described by the product
types listed above to be effective. They are considered reasonable and
necessary when used as described by this policy. Medicare limits
reimbursement to items that have sufficient clinical evidence to demonstrate
that use of the item is safe and effective (see Medicare Program Integrity
Manual, Chapter 13). Materials that lack sufficient clinical evidence are not
recognized as effective and are not considered reasonable and necessary. The
safety and effectiveness of the following materials have not been established:

e Balsam of Peru in castor oil

e |odine — other than iodoform gauze packing
e Carbon Fiber

e Charcoal

e Copper

e Honey

e Silver

The above list is not exhaustive. Any material other than the materials explicitly
listed among the reimbursable dressing types discussed above (i.e., alginate,
collagen, foam, gauze, hydrocolloid, hydrogel, etc.) is not considered
reasonable and necessary until sufficient credible clinical evidence is available
to justify inclusion of the material into this policy as a reimbursable surgical
dressing component.



